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Miami Police Department Official Statement 

  
 

The Miami Police Department has placed four officers on administrative suspension pending 

the outcome of an ongoing internal affairs investigation. This action reflects our unwavering 

commitment to integrity, professionalism, and accountability at every level of our department. 

 

While we are limited in what we can disclose due to the ongoing nature of the investigation, 

one thing is clear: unethical behavior has no place in our ranks. Our officers serve and represent 

the people of Miami, and they are held to the highest standards. If any member of our 

department is found to have violated that trust, appropriate and decisive action will be taken. 

 

We remain committed to transparency and will provide further updates as the investigation 

allows. 

 

Chief Manuel Morales 

Miami Police Department 

 


